
Question on Notice 
 

No. 646 
 

Asked on 24 May 2023 
 

MS A LEAHY asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympic and Paralympic Games Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Deputy Premier advise how many staff have ceased employment with the 
Office of the Independent Assessor (OIA) from 2019-20 to 2022-23 (to date) inclusive 
(reported separately by financial year)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
Nineteen staff have ceased employment with the OIA; 15 of these were temporary staff.  
 
Increased turn-over of temporary staff occurred from December 2020 when the OIA 
was given approval and funding to have eight (8) temporary positions. 
 
The number of staff who have ceased employment with the OIA are listed below by 
financial year: 
• 2019-20 – 1 temporary staff 
• 2020-21 – 3 temporary and 1 permanent staff 
• 2021-22 – 6 temporary staff 
• 2022-23 (as at 29 May 2023) – 5 temporary and 3 permanent staff. 

 
 


